
Town of Smithville 
Planning Board Meeting Minutes 

August 1, 2018 
 

Planning Board Chair, Shane Butler, called the Planning Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Planning Board Members:  Chair, Shane Butler, Robert Brooks, Adam Whitbeck, Pamela 
Holcomb, and Julie Hatfield 
 
Planning Board Members Absent/Excused:   

Others in Attendance:  Lori Eaton, Planning Board Clerk     
 
Review and Approval of Minutes:   
 
A motion to accept the minutes was made by Bob Brooks and seconded by Adam Whitbeck. 
 
New Business: 
 
-There has been a complaint about four-wheelers racing up and down the main roads in 
Smithville.  Supervisor Heisler has contacted the Sheriff’s office hoping they will utilize 
inspection controls.   
-Adam Whitbeck stated that the issue of a local farmer using a scare cannon made the news. 
 
Old Business  
 
-Chair Butler has not heard from the mediator regarding the Lilley/Cioffi disagreement.  Chair 
Butler is letting the matter of imposing a noise ordinance rest unless he receives further petitions. 
-Attorneys are still discussing the Garnar subdivision.  Chair Butler re-submitted a letter to the 
County Clerk’s office which has been filed.  The matter does not meet subdivision criteria, 
however, since only two lots are involved. 
-The County has received signatures from at least ten residents towards the Solarize Program, 
completing the third action item.  Smithville met one of the four action items and will receive 
$5,000. 
-Bob Brooks asked about rumors regarding the solar panels being vandalized.  He also asked if 
they were generating electricity.  Pam Holcomb suggested emailing someone to find out if the 
solar panels are indeed producing electricity.  Chair Butler said he tried contacting Monolith 
Solar and didn’t get a response. 
 
 Adjournment:  7:14   



 
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Lori Eaton 
Planning Board Clerk 
 
Next Planning Board Meeting is September 5, 2018 at 7:00 


